HUNTINGDON AREA HIGH SCHOOL

2400 Cassady Avenue, Suite 1 Huntingdon, PA 16652 Phone: (814)643-1080 Fax: (814)643-3800 Website: http://huntsd.org

> Mr. Travis R. Lee, Secondary Principal

Mr. Brent A. Stoltzfus, Assistant Principal

"ALL LEARNERS, ALL FUTURES"

To: Learners, Parents, and Guardians
From: Mr. Travis R. Lee, High School Principal

Re: HAHS Remote Learning Day for Monday, 2/1/21

Date: January 29, 2021

Good evening learners, parents, and guardians,

Huntingdon Area High School will have a **remote learning day on Monday, February 1, 2021**. This is in response to an additional confirmed positive Covid-19 case in the school building within our rolling 14-day window. Please see the information on the reverse side of this memo regarding the most recent confirmed case.

Please note that his remote learning day only applies to HAHS, not to other HASD school buildings.

For the remote learning day, please note the key points listed below, which is the same information as our previous remote day on 1/26/21.

Schedule

- Learners will follow the remote learning schedule that we've used throughout the year
- Class periods are scheduled from 9:30 am to 2:30 pm
- Learners can reach out to teachers for additional individual support from 7:30 9:30 am

Groups

• All groups, Red, Blue, and Gray, should follow the remote learning schedule for the day

Communication

- Learners should monitor their email and Google Classroom for information from teachers
- Teachers may structure their class periods to facilitate their lessons best, both for the Red and Blue
 Groups. Any special instructions will be communicated to learners

HCCTC

• HCCTC learners will have a remote day for both HAHS and the HCCTC

Thank you for your continued cooperation and understanding during this challenging time.

Travis R. Lee, HAHS Principal

HUNTINGDON AREA HIGH SCHOOL

2400 Cassady Avenue, Suite 1 Huntingdon, PA 16652 Phone: (814)643-1080 Fax: (814)643-3800 Website: http://huntsd.org

> Mr. Travis R. Lee, Secondary Principal

Mr. Brent A. Stoltzfus, Assistant Principal

"ALL LEARNERS, ALL FUTURES"

January 29, 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians:

The Huntingdon Area School District administration was informed today, January 29, 2021, that one HAHS staff member tested positive for Covid-19. We have identified a total of one (1) close contact, also a staff member, to this individual within the school. In collaboration with the Department of Health, contact investigation began, and today the contact tracing process was completed by the administration. All those who were identified as a close contact have been notified by the district. In addition, please note that in addition to our regular daily cleaning and sanitization procedures, a higher level of building fogging/misting takes place after any positive Covid-19 case is identified.

All parents/guardians of learners that were in "close contact" have been contacted directly by the coaching staff, building administration, or nurses prior to the release of this letter. If you have not been notified at this time, then you are not considered a close contact by the school district.

The Huntingdon Area School District administration has been and will continue to be in communication with the Department of Health (DOH). The administration will monitor all situations regarding Covid-19 and will keep parents/guardians informed.

Thank-you for your attention to this matter. We greatly appreciate the support of all of our families during this time of Covid-19.

Sincerely,

Travis R. Lee HAHS Principal